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Elizabeth Rose Triscari 
Director, Corporate Counsel 
852 Wesley Drive | Mechanicsburg, PA  17055 
Phone: 717-550-1574 | Fax: 717-550-1255 
E elizabeth.triscari@amwater.com 

 
VIA eFiling 
 
 
May 13, 2021 
 
  
 
Rosemary Chiavetta, Secretary 
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
Commonwealth Keystone Building 
400 North Street 
Harrisburg, PA 17120 
        
Re:  Investigation Instituted per Section 529 Into Whether the Commission Shall 

Order a Capable Public Utility to Acquire Delaware Sewer Company 
  Docket No. I-2016-2526085 
 
Dear Secretary Chiavetta: 
 
Please be advised that closing occurred today on Pennsylvania-American Water 
Company-Wastewater Operations’ acquisition of substantially all of the wastewater 
system assets of Delaware Sewer Company pursuant to the Asset Purchase Agreement 
dated August 31, 2018 between Delaware Sewer Company and Pennsylvania-American 
Water Company. 
 
As part of the closing, Pennsylvania-American Water Company did acquire the 140-acre 
parcel from the Forest City Partnership, LLC. 
 
Please issue Certificates of Public Convenience to Pennsylvania-American Water 
Company-Wastewater Operations to begin providing wastewater service to the public in 
the Requested Territory, shown in Attachment 1 to Appendix C to the Joint Petition for 
Approval of Settlement of All Issues dated October 12, 2018 and Delaware Sewer 
Company’s abandonment of the provision of wastewater service to the public in 
Pennsylvania. 
 
A copy of this letter is being served on the Office of Consumer Advocate and the Bureau 
of Investigation and Enforcement. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Elizabeth Rose Triscari 
 
eth 
 
cc: C. Hoover, Esq, Office of Consumer Advocate VIA E-Mail 

S.B. Granger, Bureau of Investigation & Enforcement VIA E-Mail 
T. Niesen, Esq. VIA E-Mail 
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